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JUNE 30, 2025

The Municipal Utility Board met in Regular Session at 5:00 p.m.
on Monday, June 30, 2025 with Chairman Harris presiding. The
agenda was posted in the outside Pryor City Hall Bulletin Case at 12
North Rowe Street. Members present were: Mr. Garry Harris, Ms.
Lorri Mitchell, Dr. Ken Rains, and Mr. Mark Roberts. Dr. Art Sixkiller
was absent.

Guest attending were Mrs. Josi Morrison, Mrs. Jennifer Adams,
and Mr. Travis Willis.

A motion was made by Dr. Rains and seconded by Ms. Mitchell
to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held June 16, 2025.
MOTION CARRIED. Votes cast as follows: Ayes - Rains, Mitchell,
and Roberts. Chairman Harris abstained which counted as no vote.

The Board recognized Mr. Jared Crisp who presented the
claims for approval.

A motion was made by Ms. Mitchell and seconded by Dr. Rains

to approve Claims #1370 - #1415 in the amount of $459,231.65 for

payment. MOTION CARRIED. Votes cast as follows: Ayes -
Mitchell, Rains, Roberts, and Harris Nay - none

Mr. Crisp reported the Automatic Transfer Switch for the new
Generator at the Wastewater Treatment Plant had arrived June 25,
2025 and the installation by 2 J's Electric Inc. had been scheduled.

Mr. Crisp reported Tyler Technologies, Inc. would be
processing a $21,850.00 reimbursement during Fiscal Year ending
June 30, 2026 on PO#A0224-044 which was approved on February
20, 2024 in the amount of $37,400.00. The hiring of a third party for
meter installation was included in Quote 2024-454150-R7L3J4 but

not used for the Meter Reading Interface and Mass Meter Swap.

Mr. Crisp discussed and recommended the Board approve the
Claims and Contracts Pending List ending June 30, 2025 in the

amount of $459,447.79.

A motion was made by Dr. Rains and seconded by Mr. Roberts
to approve the Claims and Contracts Pending List ending June 30,
2025 in the amount of $459,447.79. MOTION CARRIED. Votes cast

as follows: Ayes - Rains, Roberts, Mitchell, and Harris Nay - none

Mr. Jared Crisp provided an update on the AMI Meter

Installation. As of the meeting date, crews have installed a total of

673 water meters (8 since the last report), 324 gas meters (13 since
the last report), and 200 electric meters (58 since the last report). The
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transition to the Advanced Metering Infrastructure Program is 8.6%
complete as of the close of the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2025.

Mr. Jared Crisp discussed the recommendation process for
reclassification and merit request then recommended Mr. Jimmy
Martin's request for the Board to approve the reclassification of Mr.

Logan Hammock to a Regular Employee effective July 9, 2025 with
the promotion to 'D' Mechanic with Merit in the Water/Sewer

Department effective July 17, 2025.

A motion was made by Ms. Mitchell and seconded by Dr. Rains

to approve the reclassification of Mr. Logan Hammock to a Regular
Employee effective July 9, 2025 with the promotion to 'D' Mechanic
with Merit ($25.59 per hour to $25.78 per hour) in the Water/Sewer

Department effective July 17, 2025. МОTION CARRIED. Votes cast

as follows: Ayes - Mitchell, Rains, Roberts, and Harris Nay - none

There was no unfinished business or new business to discuss.

A motion was made by Mr. Roberts and seconded by Dr. Rains
to adjourn this meeting at 5:09 p.m. MOTION CARRIED. Votes cast

as follows: Ayes - Roberts, Rains, Mitchell, and Harris Nay - none
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